







# headsherald

SIR THOMAS BOTELER CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL, GRAMMAR SCHOOL ROAD, WARRINGTON, WA4 1JL 🕴 01925 636414 🕴 INFO@BOTELER.ORG.UK

# VOLUME 37 | DATE 24TH JUNE 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you are well and enjoying the lovely weather we have had this week. I'd like to wish all of our Year 11 leavers all the very best for their new ventures. We are still here if we can support in any way.

# **Reaseheath College**

On Wednesday 29th June, our Year 9 'Future in Farming' group have their final workshop at Reaseheath College.

### **HPV Vaccinations**

Year 8 HPV vaccinations – The NHS school nurses are coming into school on Tuesday 28<sup>th</sup> June to carry out the Human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccination programme. If you have any questions, please contact the immunisations team on 01925 946808.

# **Y6 Subject Taster Evening**

Our High School Transition programme for Year 6 primary students continues with our final Taster Evening on Thursday 30<sup>th</sup> June. These are events where the students will experience some of the subjects we have on offer and help give them feel for learning at Sir Thomas Boteler and meet some of their new classmates.

### **Year 11 Prom**

Year 11 Prom is place on 1<sup>st</sup> July and the Warrington Guardian photographers will be in attendance. They will be taking photographs of the students as they arrive and will ask for full names to use with each photograph as long as they have consent. If you do not wish for a student to be photographed could you please email <a href="mailto:pbound@boteler.org.uk">pbound@boteler.org.uk</a> as soon as possible so that we can let the photographers know on the night. If you would like to send your own photographs to the Guardian you can do this by contacting Heidi Summerfield — <a href="mailto:heidisummerfield@newsquest.co.uk">heidisummerfield@newsquest.co.uk</a> Pictures will be posted on the Warrington Guardian website and across social media in the first week of July.

## **Walking Day**

Friday 1st July is walking day. Students who have signed up to walk must meet at the front of school in full uniform for 9 am, no later. See letter for more details. If you would still like your child to walk then please ask them to collect a letter from Mrs Mawby.

### **Attendance**

Thank you to all the parents and carers who have embraced our high expectation around school attendance. Although there have been many obstacles to climb this academic year, students have not seen this has a barrier to their learning. We want all our students to be successful and that starts with good attendance. There are less than 4 weeks left of this academic year, so we are asking for that final push on attendance. Thank you for all your support.

# Wellbeing newsletter

Please click on the link to read the summer wellbeing newsletter researched and edited by Head of Wellbeing Emily Drury and the wellbeing councillors. <a href="https://bit.ly/30yZGox">https://bit.ly/30yZGox</a>

# Jazz up your Jeans project

To all those students taking part in the Jazz up your Jeans project! Don't forget - deadline for your jeans is Thursday 30th June. Please bring your jazzed up jeans to the Art Department at lunchtime on 30th June. We are excited to see all your final designs! Details about the pop up fashion show, where your jeans will be showcased are coming soon.

Have a lovely weekend.

Beverley Scott -Herron

Headteacher